## PRESIDENT'S REPORT

'allo Cowboy's and Cowgirl's, Rodeo in the Rock 2005 was a big success,

cky G and his Rodeo Committee did a fantastic job so when you see them give them a pat on the back for a job well done. This year at the Rodeo we had our 13 Event's and our dog race, but we tried something different and it turned out to be a really huge hit with the contestants. This year during the Rodeo event's DSRA sponsored a puppy day care which was headed up by Veronica R., all of the monies from the dog race and the day care went to a local non-profit adoption center, Thank You Veronica. I would also like to take this time and Thank Each of you who sponsored a Belt Buckle for the Rodeo, Thank You for your continued support of DSRA and Rodeo in the Rock. For all those who volunteered for, Security, Ticket Sales, Coggin's, the bar, for all who made

For all those who volunteered for, Security, Ticket Sales, Coggin's, the bar, for all who made donations Thank You so much we couldn't have done it with out your help and support. Plan's are already underway for Rodeo in the Rock 2006, Ian B. will be your Rodeo Director for this Rodeo and he is having his first meeting on Friday, June 24th refer to the website for information on the time.

I can't believe this year is almost over, it has been a really good year. At the Board meeting on the 20th of May, Harrell B, was appointed the Election Chairman for the DSRA Board Election's at the meeting in August. If you would like to run for a position on the DSRA Board, please contact Harrell at: ballbaldy@aol.com The Board Position's to be filled are: President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, Membership Chair, Publicity Chair, Event's Chair, if you would like to run for one of these office's contact Harrell. At the June Board meeting we hope to have the nominations compiled and they will be announced in the Lariat for two month's, nominations at the August meeting can come am the floor, elections will be held in August. I have been President for the last five years and will be running this year. This is a very good group to work with and I encourage anyone who wants to run to do so, it has been a real honor to have been your President this past five year's.

I would like to remind everyone that anyone can write an article for the Lariat, if you would like to write something and have it published then email it to Mike B our Publicity Chair at: mike4dsra@comcast.net

The first of the Women's Night started last night and DSRA will be hosting a Women's night every month on the third Saturday. Also the Diamond Tours are starting up, we will be going to different bar's through out Arkansas, letting people know who DSRA is. The tour's will be the first Saturday of each month, in June we are going to go to Hot Spring's, for more information contact, MR DSRA at: dixiewolf1@aol.com, also DSRA will be having a float in the Pride Parade in Conway on June 26th, if you are interested in getting involved contact Dan at: dixiewolf1@aol.com.

I know that many of you have been asking about your membership card's, you will be getting those in the next couple of week's. Take care, have a fun summer, and come on down to DSRA and see us, we will be there all summer.

Julie B. President